
 

THIS IS POTWIN 
Potwin, Kansas  July 2017 
 

 

 
North Butler 4H Club had a busy evening 
on June 12, 2017.  Sixteen members 
answered roll call of “My favorite sweet 
roll/donut is…”  Our flag salute and 4H 
pledge were led by Mason & Parker 
Regier.  Two project talks were given.  
Eben Busenitz showed how to make a 
wooden gun and John Ferley told how he 
made a ceramic football.  Talent, by Lucy 
Goebel, was a flute solo.  Silas Busenitz 

showed the club how he made a plaque using nails to make his initials.  
Everyone joined in singing “Hot Cross Buns” with Lucy Goebel as leader.  
Mason Regier was in charge of recreation and Debora Claassen served 
refreshments.  Our next meeting will be our club tour on July 10, 2017. 
 
Submitted by Makenzie Creekmore  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Residents of Potwin: 
 

It has been brought to our 
attention that several residents 

have not registered their dogs for 
quite some time.   

 
This is a notice to residents that 
you have till July 31

st
 to register 

your dogs, tickets will be issued 
starting August. 

 

 

Great Part Time Job 
  

Special Ed / Substitute / Activity Bus Driver 
  
  
  

  
 
 

Apply at Remington District Office 
110 S. Main St., Whitewater, KS 67154 

or www.usd206.org/employment 
  

For more information call 316-799-2761 or 316799-2115 
Remington will train and help you get your CDL! 



Remington USD 206 

2017 – 2018 Enrollment 

Enrollment for all USD 206 students and the beginning of the school year. Please read the following very carefully! 

 

USD 206 schools online enrollment window will be open Monday, July 17th thru Friday, August 4th. 

You will be able to complete the 2017-18 registration process anywhere you have an Internet connection beginning 

July 17th.  If you do not have Internet or need assistance there will be computers available for you to use on August 3rd 

from 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. at Remington High School. This is for all Pre-K -12th grade students no matter which 

attendance center the student will be attending. 

Registration will take place at Remington High School from 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. for new 

students and anyone needing assistance with the enrollment process. 

 

For the 2017-2018 school year RES Kindergarten students will have staggered start dates. 

This is for Kindergarten students only.  Please note the start date for your child: 

*Kindergarten students whose last name starts with A – K 

will attend  school on Wednesday, August 16th. 

*Kindergarten students whose last name starts with L – Z 

will attend school on Thursday, August 17th. 

*ALL Pre-K and Grades 1-12 student’s first day of class will be Wednesday, August 16th. 

 

 

Remington Elementary Open House will be from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. on Monday, August 14th. 

Students may bring their school supplies with them to Open House and meet their teacher. 

 

If you have any questions please call the school office at 620-752-3239.   

Our office will be open beginning July 28th. 

 

 



Potwin PRIDE Inc. News 

 

 Potwin will be having their National Night Out on August 8 with an ice cream social from 7:00 to 

8:00 PM at the Lions Club Shelter House.  It is sponsored by Potwin PRIDE Inc. and the Butler County 

Sheriff Department with drinks being furnished by Wheat State Telephone. 

 During May for Week/month of PRIDE, 49 kids and 16 adults volunteered 127 hours for projects 

with flowers and the Ken Whittington Memorial Plant a Row for the Hungry Garden. On May 30, 7 kids 

and 11 adults caged and mulched the tomatoes.  We are about ready to dig potatoes and start 

harvesting the sweet corn.  

 We will be offering vegetables for those in Potwin again this year at the Methodist Church garage for a free will 

donation.  Watch for notices on the bulletin board at the Post Office.  It will probably be on Monday from noon to 7:00 PM. 

 There were 10 garage sales June 9 & 10.  Only 4 signed up for the map, but the others paid to help with the advertising 

in The Shoppers Guide, Newton Kansan, Prairie Advisor, and the Wichita Eagle.  We advertise with Whitewater to get more 

people here and share the expense of advertising to make it affordable.   

 The PRIDE steering committee met June 22 instead of June 15 because of the storm that evening.  Dean reported that 

the ball light project is progressing.  The poles have been moved to put the lights on.  The goal is to have them up in time for the 

tournament in August for the Watermelon Festival. 

 The next biker’s Sunday is July 9.  The next PRIDE meeting will be July 20.   

 

Melvina Jones, Secretary   

                                   

 



Potwin National Night Out 

August 8, 2017 
Ice Cream Social from 6:00 to 7:00 PM 

Lions Club Shelter House 

 
Ice cream and cake furnished by PRIDE with drinks furnished by 

Wheat State Telephone. 
 

Get to know your neighbors and sheriff officers. 
 

Potwin PRIDE Inc. will be recognizing the volunteers who 

helped at the Ken Whittington Memorial Plant a Row for the 

Hungry Garden. 
 

Sponsored by Potwin PRIDE Inc. & Butler County Sheriff Department 

 
 

Potwin Public Library News 

 

This month has flown by with the Build a Better World Summer Reading Program. We had a total of 

27 children, of all ages, sign up! On Wednesday, after the Library closes, the children who met their 

reading goal will make a Sharpie Tie-Dye T-shirt. I hope they are as excited as I am to see how they 

turn out. 

 

We purchased the new, larger monitors, computer desk, and chair. They are now in use, so come by 

and check them out.  We have free internet services, and if you need something printed out, we can do 

that too.   

 

I am always looking for suggestions on what to add to the Library. What are your favorite types of 

movies? Is there a specific book you have been looking for? Somethings I can purchase for the library, 

others we can borrow from a different library for you. Please help me make the library better for you. 

 

We received a donation of 3 boxes of books and a box of movies, now that Summer Reading is almost 

over, I will be working hard to get as many out as quickly as I can. If you have a donation and you 

can’t seem to make it in when we are open, please feel free to leave them in the drop box.  Or we can 

even schedule a time and I can meet you at the library.  

 
 


